Ross & Cromarty Sports Council Executive Committee Meeting
MINUTES

  Highland Football Academy, Dingwall
Thursday 15th January 2015 at 7.00pm

Present: 
Andrew Knox (AK)(Chair);  Sandy Gall (SG)(Secretary); Jim Hyslop (JH) (Treasurer);  Joan Maxwell (JM)(Grants Convener), Roy Sinclair (RS), Susan Davison (SD), Jenny Maclennan (JMN), Helen Rowson (HR), Cllr Ian Cockburn (IC), Cllr Graham MacKenzie (GM), Jo Ellen (JE) (Minutes)
Others:
Tom Hoffman (was present during the discussion of his award 058/14 only)

Prior to the meeting commencing the committee discussed and agreed the following grants:

	ID
	Club
	Category
	Grant Awarded

	057/14
	Highland Disability Sport
	Excellence
	£142.60

	058/14
	Trust Fund
	Excellence

	Travel Fund – £200
Excellence Fund -  £350

Trust Fund – Award from today. Figure to be confirmed upon receipt of form, costings & development plan 

	059/14
	Inverness Rowing Club
	Coaching
	£235.00

	060/14
	Ullapool Golf Club
	Coaching
	£79.00

	061/14
	Gairloch Golf Club
	Coaching
	£350.00

	062/14
	Ross County Athletic Club
	Excellence
	£69.25

	063/14
	Ross County Athletic Club
	Excellence
	£45.50

	064/14
	Ben Wyvis Cycle Club
	Coaching
	Decision deferred to next meeting, awaiting further information

	066/14
	East Sutherland Athletics Club
	Excellence
	Not eligible for Award (out of area)

	067/14
	Individual Members
	Discretionary
	£200.00


	1.
	Apologies

	
	There were no apologies given. 


	2.
	Minutes of Previous meeting (Thursday 23rd October 2014)
The minutes were proposed as a true reflection of the meeting by SD and seconded by SG.



	3.
	Matters Arising

	
	Co-Option of New Committee Member

HR was welcomed as the new committee member.

Minute Secretary’s Role

JE was confirmed as the new Minute Secretary.  The Chair advised that he had had a brief chat to JE about the role before this meeting.

Press Report

SD advised that she was disappointed by the lack of coverage in the local press regarding the 2014 Awards Night.  Discussion followed on how this could be improved with agreement that submitting articles to both the Ross-Shire Journal and Highland News might help.  It was also suggested that writing both brief and more details submissions may promote better take up also.


	4.
	Correspondence

	
	SG referred to a report circulated to the group listing recent correspondence. The following were highlighted:
Lochcarron Sailing Club 
Thanks from George Hendry for receiving grant ID 024/14.
Gairloch Golf Club

Thanks from John Beck for receiving grant ID 023/14.
Ross Sutherland Rugby Club

JM also advised she had received communication from Ross Sutherland Rugby Club who have recently received PCA Scottish Accreditation and goal posts from the Commonwealth Games.  They understand that gaining these was assisted by the club being awarded R&C Sports Council Club of the Year in 2013 and wished to convey their thanks for this.


	5.
	Treasures Report
Financial Update

JH gave an update of the balance of each of the accounts as follows:

Trust Fund: £9996.36
Travel Fund: 3174.23
Sports Fund: 1781.47
He advised that a second instalment of Grant Aid is due from Highland Council shortly.  The accounts have sufficient funds to cover all the grants made today.
Data Protection Renewal
JH advised that a recent reminder from the Information Commission regarding payment for Data Protection registration is for information only as this is paid  by Direct Debit.  
Highland Council Funding & Survey

JM gave a brief update on the consultation which recently took place.  He advised that following this it had been agreed that this group would see a reduction in its funding in the next Financial year of at least 10% (possibly more) then a more dramatic reduction for 2016/17.  He could not confirm exact percentages but all felt any reduction will have an impact on this committee’s work.  It was agreed to discuss this further at the March meeting so recommendations can be put to the AGM in May. 


	6.
	Membership & New Members

	7.
	To be discussed at the next meeting.
Grant Aid

JM gave the following information:
Dingwall Youth Sub Aqua Club

They have thanked for their recent grant ID 037/14
Milton Bowling Club

They have advised they have joined the Tain Sports Hub.
Invergordon Boating Club
John Burgis has been in touch requesting to use the Sports Council logo for a development promotion the club are undertaking.


	8.
	Succession Planning & Committee Roles
To be discussed at the next meeting.



	9.
	Awards Night Report
The Chair reported that this event had gone well, but suggested a more organised approach in the lead up this year.  All agreed and in light of this the following were confirmed:

· The event will take place on Thursday 26th November at Dingwall Academy.
· There will be three youth award categories, Under 12, Under 16 and Under 21.

· Senior & Endeavour awards to be discussed at next meeting

· Awards Night Nomination Form to be finalised at the meeting in August.

· First email to clubs about awards should go out on 01st October, a reminder on 15th October and forms back by 12th November.



	10.
	Actives School’s Coordinator Report
SG confirmed that all the committee had been emailed the Actives Schools Update.  There was no discussion regarding this.


	11.
	Community Hubs Report

A brief discussion took place on the Community Hubs.  JM to email out to all the committee information recently forwarded  to her about the Dingwall Community Sports hub planning framework.


	12.
	AOCB

Facebook

JM offered to create a Facebook Page for the R&C Sports Council which could be used to share information with member clubs and other local groups. All agreed this was a good idea.  JM to set this up, then email the password details to the committee for comment before it goes live.
Future Dates

The following dates were agreed:

Thursday 21st May, AGM with a 30 minute pre-meeting before the start

Thursday 20th August

Thursday 22nd October

Updated Personal Details

JM asked that those present update a contacts sheet.  This was passed round the table and completed by those necessary.



	13.
	Date & Venue of Next Meeting

	
	Thursday 19th March at 7pm at the Highland Football Academy
HR gave her apologies as she will not be able to attend on this date.

	
	The meeting finished at 9pm




Actions:

	Ref
	Who
	Action
	When

	1
	JMN
	To set up a Facebook Page and email password details to the group
	ASAP

	2
	JM
	To email details of the Sports Hub to all the committee
	ASAP


1

